
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
   
Hello everyone! The 711 Club held its annual shoot/picnic on Thursday, June 3rd, at the Kenneth Royal Firearms 
Range. The weather was temperate and we enjoyed a very pleasant day to shoot. Thai-Mex catered the event, serving 
chicken and tri-tip with the usual accouterments.  
   
The membership turnout was light in comparison to past years. I attribute this in part to the Covid pandemic. I find this 
event to be a great resource for our membership and a great opportunity to renew our yearly HR218 requirement so we 
may carry a concealed weapon outside of California. The event is free of cost, save the expense of fuel necessary to 
get ourselves out to RCCC. The range facilities are among the best of their kind anywhere, and the quality of advice 
and instruction available to us is also among the best offered by any agency.  
   
We've been welcomed to return to the range in 2022 for our annual shoot. The rangemaster specifically made it a point 
to schedule next years' event with me before we departed this years'. The 2022 shoot is tentatively scheduled for  
Thursday, June 2nd 2022, so please make a note of this date. I'd like to extend a warm "Thank You" to Range Master 
Jason Manning, and to all of the range staff as well for graciously hosting the event for our club.  
   
The annual shoot is essentially the general membership meeting for the month it's held. Little other business was  
discussed outside the scope of the shoot, so there's not much of any substance to report on in that area with the  
exceptions described below.  
   
On Wednesday, June 9th 2021, the 711 Club will present a check to Academy Class 21-SBRA-2. (I remember my class 
title started with a 76!) Vice President Sue Johnson and I plan to go to the academy to present the check to the class 
President, and briefly address them with some encouragement for their futures. The class will use the funds for their 
various needs, to include purchasing a flag and their graduation ceremony.  
   
Larry Jarvis is "retiring" as the 711 Club  webmaster. Member Scott Swain has boldly agreed to step up to the plate as 
our new webmaster, and Larry will be training him for that position. Thank you Scott for generously offering your ser-

vices to help out the club.  
   
The 711 Club does not meet during the months of July and August; ergo, our next 
general membership meeting will be on Wednesday, September 8th, 2021. A  
notification will be sent out to the membership in the interim with more details. I will 
try to line up an interesting guest speaker for the meeting, and I hope to see you 
there. As always, any suggestions and input are always welcomed. Until then, I hope 
everyone has a great summer, please stay safe.  
   
Take care, Sam  
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  Terry Wilson 
  Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 
  Doris Dodson 
  Rod Anderson, Steven Johnson 
  Glen McPherson 
  Gary Brown 
  Jaime Mitchel 
  Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin  
  Steven Hill 
  Michelle Reichberg 
  Cindy Garcia 
  Jan Hoganson 
 

 

June Birthdays 

President 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 

Vice President 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer  
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms/ 
Sunshine Guy 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 

Board of Directors: 
 
Darrin Hashisaka 
(916) 996-2565 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 
 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 

Past President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2021 

711 Club Officers 

 

Have a wonderful summer and we’ll see you in September. 

 

    Donald Richter 
   George Clower, Keith Bybee 
   Kathleen Shannon 
   Manuel Gergiannakis   
   Thomas Guichard 
   Bettie Matranga 
   Rosie Sutherland 
   Dianne Round 
   Neil Winship 
   Lena Maddux   
   Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 
No meeting minutes for June as it was Range Day. 
 
President Sam has scheduled a Board of Directors meeting for July14th, to keep business moving during the 
summer break. (Correction) 



 Next Meeting -  September 8th, 2021  
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  
11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  
Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 
September 2nd 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Annual Dues are Due for 2021 

Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  
calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member of “good 
standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  
 
If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update your 
information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 
Member’s name: 
Beneficiary’s name: 
Relationship: 
Beneficiary's address: 
Beneficiary’s phone number: 
Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 
Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

